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NO PICNIC again this May. At our April meeting there were few 
volunteers and not enough members interested in having a picnic this year. We could 
have one later in the year if enough of you are in favor of having a club picnic. 
Contact the Executive Board if you think that you could come up with enough 
support to make it happen. 

 
Our Newly Elected Commodore Ed Netzel  has resigned as Commodore. In a letter that he 

sent to the executive board he stated that he could not devote enough of his time to 
adequately run the Club.  

 
SCHEDULED EVENTS- The Peninsula User Group calendar of events for 2009.    

May-Thurs. 7th.LWSC evening event.    23rd & 24th. LWSC Excl. Use. 
June- Sat. 6th, RCR Exclusive Use.   Sun. 14th. LWSC Event.    
July- Sun. 12th, LWSC  BBQ Event.    Sat. 25th, LWSC Exclusive Use.   
August- Sun. 9th, LWSC BBQ.     Wed. 12th 6:30 pm PUG meeting. 
September- Sun. 13th. LWSC BBQ. 
October- Sat. 10th . LWSC BBQ.      Sun. 11th. RCR Exclusive Use. 
November- Sun. 8th. LWSC Exclusive Use.    

   SAT. 14th. WOC STRIPER DERBY, Exclusive use day.                       
 Sun. 22nd. UC DAVIS  High Use Day. 

December- Sun. 6th. RCR Exclusive Use Day until 1pm.    Thurs. 10th. PUG meeting 6:30pm. 
 

BOARD MEETING- April 21,2009 Vice Commodore Fred Jones appointed Gene Marzolf  
as interm Commodore to fill the vacant position through the remainder of the term.  

 
COMMODORES REPORT- The ramp repair project is finally going ahead as planned. The 

old metal extension on the lower end of the ramp is scheduled to be removed and replaced 
in June during low tides.  The repair work will be done from June 15th through June 22nd. 
The ramp and parking lot will be unusable ( CLOSED ) for most of that time period. Also 
during this repair we will need your cooperation in NOT PARKING in the marked off area 
inside the gate. To find out if the ramp is open you can check on our web site which is 
updated almost daily, thanks to John Riley. 

 
MEMBERSHIP RENEWALS- Tuesday June 9th, 4-8 pm VFW HALL   
     Thursday June 18th, 4-8pm VFW HALL.     Saturday June 20th, 9-12 Noon at the Port 
                                                

     YOU MUST BRING, YOUR CURRENT REGISTRATIONS or a copy of them for your 
BOATS and your TOW VEHICLES that you are going to use in the port, your 
MEMBERSHIP CARD, your GATE KEY, a CHECK or the CORRECT AMOUNT OF 
CASH for your renewal fee payment, and the  RENEWAL FORM  that you received with 
this letter. Please fill out the top section ONLY.  LEGIBLY !  

 
IF YOU CAN NOT make it to the June renewal dates in person, you may have a family 

member or friend come to the renewal in your place. They must present your Key, 
Membership Card, CURRENT Boat Registration  (Copy or original ), CURRENT 
Vehicle Registration (Copy or original) and the proper amount for payment. If the 
paperwork is in order we will issue your new membership card and sticker.   

* If you can not make it to one of the renewals, please contact one of the officers below to 
make other arrangements prior to the Renewal dates!   



  
Notice from Port: New access hours to port property: Gates locked 9:00 pm to 4:00 am. 
 Port security will unlock the yellow gates to our facility at 4:00 am daily. 
 
Newsletters are now posted on our web site : WASHINGTONOUTBOARDCLUB.ORG  

along with tide tables, fishing reports, photos of our club activities and much more. 
Some of you will be happy to know that I found a local well-known company that 

will print, fold, address and mail out the future newsletters for about the same cost 
that I was incurring doing it myself.  With this service it will not be necessary to have 
copies at the meetings. 

 
 Officers     Commodore   Gene Marzolf   916-991-3415            Vice Commodore    Fred Jones      916-991-3780 

     Secretary       Dean Needham  916-372-1742                   Treasurer         John Riley       916-344-0125  
               

 Board Members       Bruce Murray     916-374-8537     Sergeant of Arms   John Christionsen  916-331-1706     
           Happ Hammond    916-925-4002         Newsletter Editor   Tom McKenzie   916-456-9118 
     Frank Puhr     916-635 6608              Port Captain         Herb Wilfong   916-371-4641  

   Larry Smith    916-983 2971                                  
 
FOR SALE-     BOAT& TRAILER 2000 12’4 KLAMATH DELUXE and trailer, used once! 
 Asking $2000. Call Ray at 530-676-1352 for more info. 
 
FISHING REPORT- Port and deep water channel, Stripers, some small to none. The Black 

Bass and Catfish bite should pick up as the water temperature rises. 
 
SHRIMP & TRI-TIP DINNER- Was a good one. We went through 75 lbs. of tri-tip and 

shrimp, 200 baked potatoes, dinner rolls, lots of green salad, and cake. I didn’t get an 
accurate head count but it looked like about 130 or so people attended. Jim Forsyth and 
I would like to thank all of you that helped make this event a success. We were amazed 
at the number of you who pitched in to help. Thank You !  

 
  NEWS LETTER- If you would like to receive a notice that the next newsletter  is 

published on our web site, we need you to contact us at our web site  
          ( mail@washingtonoutboard.org ) and get on the group mailing list. Once you are on 

the list you, you will receive an e-mail stating that our latest newsletter is now on 
www.washingtonoutboardclub.org.  

 
  By  Tom McKenzie  ( 916-456-9118 ) Please do not call after 8pm.    lwoctom@gmail.com 
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